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June 15, 2020 

Attention: Home Care Services Providers 
Subject:  Home Care RFP – Underserviced Areas 
As an incumbent home care provider, Health Care Services is providing advance notice 
that WorkSafeBC will be exercising its rights to post another competitive bidding process 
under Clause 2.10 of the Home Care Services Agreement, which states:  

 “WorkSafeBC reserves the right to increase the number of service providers in its 
Provider Network and to change the structure of a Service Region or Location Code at 
any time and from time to time, as WorkSafeBC determines in its sole discretion.” 

A Request for Proposal (RFP) will be posted in the following under-serviced areas:  
• Vancouver Coastal - Location Code D (Squamish, Whistler, Pemberton & North to 

Lillooet)  
• Vancouver Coastal - Location Code E (Gibsons, Sechelt & Powell River)  
• Fraser – Location Code L (Chilliwack, Agassiz, Hope & Boston Bar) 
• Interior & Eastern BC - Location Code R (Nelson, North to Meadow Creek, East to 

Creston & West to Christina Lake) 
• Northern – Location Code U (Terrace, North to Dease Lake, East to Houston, South 

to Kitimat & West to Prince Rupert)  
• Northern – Location Code V (Fort St. John, North to Fort Nelson & South to Dawson 

Creek) 
• Vancouver Island – Location Code Z (Port Alberni, West to Tofino & Ucluelet)  
• Vancouver Island – Location Code AB (Campbell River, North to Port Hardy & Bella 

Bella, East to Quadra Island, South to Saratoga beach & West to Gold River)  

Please note that this is for your information purposes only. Current contracted Home 
Care Services Providers in their respective Service Region(s)/Location Code(s) are not 
required to complete this RFP unless you are responding for an additional Service 
Region(s)/Location Code(s) in which you are not currently contracted.  

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions regarding the above. 
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